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Secretariat Table Meeting Minutes 
April 18, 2013
The Common Roof (Barrie, ON), 1:00-3:00 pm
Present:
Kristina Veenstra (recorder)

Carolyn Shoreman  (Past Chair)

Susan Carmichael (Vice Chair)

Deb Woods



Mary Jean Watson


Renu Manocha (by phone)


Karen Hirstwood (Chair)

Fiona Cascagnette
Regrets:
John Clarke



Marg Gallow




	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION



	1) Welcome 
	KH
	Welcome to all the members.
	

	2) Approval of Minutes  March 21, 2013
	KH
	All approved.
	

	3) Approval of Agenda
	KH
	All approved with addition of French Language Services follow up before #7 Council agenda.
	

	4) Advocacy Update 
	FC
	Broadsheet: on Inclusive Recreation final draft to be done soon by the consultant. Members asked that this final draft be sent to Council members for endorsement with a 1 week time limit. We can then go to translation and to final print with the hope for a launch at our May 23 Council meeting.
Communication Task Group: no new date has been set for a meeting as yet. They wish to meet before our May 16 Secretariat meeting. The issue is to discuss resources and scope. Need to ask Council for a commitment at the May 23 meeting.  
Provincial Election Strategy: this group is now feeding to the group above. 
	 It was discussed the need for a Coalition Communication Group that could collaborate quarterly with a strategy. We need to discuss who would then implement it. We do not want to hold off on this information for too long. 


	5) WTFKMH and Care Connections Committees
	DW
	WTFKMH is entering into the 3rd and final year of the initiative. The budget is reduced this year from $30,000 to $20,000. The CANS tools are gaining a lot of support and therefore, John Lyons is coming back to do the second of the CANS mental health assessment training on June 7. There are 50-60 seats and location TBA. In the Fall, John Lyons will be coming back the end of September for Train the Trainers on CANS. We need to be strategic with these invites including Best Start Network and FNMI community. The Centre of Excellence is looking for training which is more online. The Memorandum of Association (MOA) is being revised to include a schedule B on integrated working, as presented to Council as a heads up last month. The Integrated Working Task Group (IWTG) is focussing in on the wording of the revised MOA this Wednesday, April 24. Hoping for a second draft to present to Council May 23, with time for members to take back to their organizations. 

Copies of the LHIN Mental Health work plan were distributed to members a couple of weeks ago for information.

The Maternal Child and Adolescent Steering Committee met and Fiona reported that a presentation was done on the Healthy Kid’s Panel Report (Fiona to distribute) discussing who is taking responsibility for child obesity. There was an agreement that there is no one right now that is taking the lead on this in Simcoe. The group discussed next steps and community response. They asked Fiona to ask the Coalition for endorsement and if it is the place to focus on this.
Karen reported that the Mental Health and Addictions Council met last week by teleconference which was difficult to hear. They may have to redo the meeting. There is still a lot of angst over the reallocation of MH beds and how they are going to be accessed regionally at RVH. 
	Large issue that needs to be discussed is that some agencies and organizations are using different versions of the CANS; this obviously alters the whole idea of utilizing one tool. Need to bring John Lyons back to discuss this item.
Members asked for a visual document that outlines where the CANS, CAF, TIP, SPOC etc are positioned and where it all fits; similar to the MH schematic (need the schematic of MH initiatives at meetings for referral).
Kristina has added Healthy Kid’s to the Coalition Council Agenda for May 23 for 15 minutes.

	7) Strategy Table Updates: 

	Infrastructure Table
	RM
	Website Redesign:  The site has been launched and we now need to secure a Sitefinity IT support company. Kristina and Deb have investigated several; interviewed 2 and highly recommend Thrillworks out of Burlington. 
	All agreed. Kristina to send out recommendation to Infrastructure and move forward if approved with an assessment at approx. $1,750 following the initial diagnosis. 

	
	RM
	LEAD Update: LEAD survey was distributed at the March 8 Council meeting for completion; 9 were received. Fees and revenue sharing were discussed with Georgian. We have changed the arrangement with Georgian to ensure Coalition receives some surplus from the program. The Coalition will take responsibility for the registrations and accepting fees via Kristina. Georgian would then coordinate the training. With these changes we may have $3000 to split and the cost of the program to $695 (from $650). 
	All approved the slight raise of fees. The issue may be the Friday schedule however, Georgian has accommodation that fits best on Friday. PD days will be looked at; Fiona to investigate next year’s schedule. Agreement being drafted by Georgian. Books TBD.

	Planning Table
	MW
	Strategic Planning Day 2013: this group is meeting on Tuesday, April 23 with the new consultant (approved as David Barnes from Lough Barnes) to discuss contract and next steps – consultation with Coalition members, venue, planning day design etc. It was discussed to add a day instead of using the Council meeting in November and try for October 24. 
	All agreed for October 24 and to be confirmed with consultant and save the date. LHIN Maternal Infant group (Elizabeth Riley from OSMH, chair) asked if they would be able to attend the Planning Day – to be discussed at the smaller group.

	
	MW
	LGBT Follow Up: Marlene Ham joined the group from the LGBT network to discuss follow up of the LGBT motion agreed to in January. 
	Will add this group as part of our strategic plan consultations. 

	
	MW
	Alignment (Periodic Reports Chart): a final matrix has been completed and Table would like to bring to Council for information. This will help us indicate how well aligned we are. 
	All approved with emphasis on percentages being used for Council member information.

	
	MW
	Basic Needs Task Group: Heather Bebb presented to the group for information and comment. Survey on Bridges out of Poverty follow up was reviewed and approved for distribution to Council members. 
	Kristina to post on the website under Planning Table. 

	French Language Services
	KH
	Follow up to Commissioner’s Presentation at Council March 28: need to include La Cle in these discussions. As noted in the Exit Tickets, the active offer needs to be discussed with members further as most of our members have to do this. We need a group focussed on the active offer to get together and share processes. We need to add this to our strategic plan. 
	Create a FLS group (similar to Aboriginal Capacity Building Circle – ACBC) to help keep these top of mind. Deb to investigate a survey for members and Kristina to add to the next Secretariat agenda brainstorming with Nadia Martins. 

	Review Draft Council Agenda
	KV
	Exit Ticket Results, thoughts for future meetings
· Exit Tickets were distributed during the March 28 meeting. Kristina reviewed feedback with the group as above. As well, people complained that the room was too warm and people on their blackberry’s during presentations. 
	We can note how we're following up on Exit Ticket comments at May Council meeting . 

	Co-Chairs for Tables, Coalition Vice Chair
	KH
	We need to start looking at the changeover of the Chairs and Co-chairs for June announcement and September implementation. Planning Table has confirmed Sandra Cole for Co-chair with Mary Jean Watson. We require one for Infrastructure Table Co-Chair and Council Vice Chair. 
	Kristina to add to the May Council agenda for discussion. Also a call out to members via e-mail ASAP for these positions. Members discussed the need to have CEO’s as Vice Chairs of the Coalition. 


Next Meeting: May 16, 2013, 1-3 p.m., Common Roof (165 Ferris Lane, Barrie)
